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PACIFIC COAST GROUNDFISH FISHERY

Closure of halibut retention in the primary sablefish fishery

The International Pacific Halibut Commission (IPHC), along with the National Marine Fisheries
Service (NMFS), announces a prohibition on the retention of halibut in the primary
sablefish fishery north of Point Chehalis, WA (46°53.30' N. lat.), beginning at 11:59 pm
(local time) on Sunday, October 23.  This fishery was allocated 70,000 lb of halibut for the
2005 fishing season.  Incidental halibut landings in the primary sablefish fishery through October
17, 2005 were 67,861 lb.  Because this fishery is projected to exceed its 70,000 lb quota before
the end of the season on October 31, retention of halibut will be prohibited beginning at 11:59
p.m. on October 23.  




